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Dear Parents,                  
Your child, via ParentPay has been given a place on our carnival float this Saturday. Below I have 

listed all the necessary information you will need: 
 
• Children must all be in their clothing suitable to our theme “festival style”clothing (think Hawaiian 
shirts or neon) 
• Children must congregate with their parents/guardians at Shuker Fields from 11am, please do not 
arrive any earlier. Our deadline for having all children congregated ready to board our float is 11.30am, 
anyone arriving after this time will not be permitted aboard by Newport Carnival Committee rules. You 
may be able to park near Waitrose or Aldi and walk your children in from either direction to the Shuker 
Fields as Audley Avenue will be closed. 
• Please ensure you stay with your child until they are handed to the adults with our float; Mr M, Mrs M, 
Mrs Green, Mr Jones, Mrs Jukes, Miss Bold, Mrs Cox or any other member of the NJS staff. 
• Once children are aboard the moving float they will be on there until the finish at nearly 1pm, the 
procession moves off at 12.00pm. Please ensure they have had a good drink and a snack before they 
climb aboad. Toilets will be on BBS/Shuker Field for use prior to 11.30pm. 
• When dropping your child off for the float, please make yourselves aware which side of the procession 
they are on – you don’t want to miss them!(Drivers side – Boots/B&M side of the High street; 
Passengers side – Library/School/Bod side of the High street!) 
• You must collect your child from Salters Lane by 1pm. 
 
Please note: The following information from Newport Carnival Committee regarding Newport roads and 
parking. 
On Saturday14th June, only floats will be admitted into the Audley Avenue area, NO CARS ALLOWED!! Shuker field 
is the new location of where we will congregate for everyone who is taking part in the parade. 
Please note due to safety regulations no vehicles other than actual floats will be allowed in the Audley Avenue area 
where the floats will be congregating, roads will be blocked off. 
Drop offs can be made at the car park for Shuker field off The Broadway - postcode ref TF10 7NS 
SOME STREETS WILL BE CLOSED TO ALL TRAFFIC - Please allow adequate time as on Carnival day it gets very 
busy!  
We cannot allow walkers all Floats have 2 designated marshalls who are walking alongside – that is it! 
Collection is from Salters Lane to ease traffic congestion. Please esure you are their promptly to collect your child. 

 
Thank you for those that have offered help from 8.30am in the morning, to decorate the float – see you 
on avenue road – the more help the better please (You can park on the school car parks if needed) If 
you have staple guns, strong string, strong tape, cable ties, scissors etc, please bring them with you, 
you might need them!! Please state to any road closure marshalls that you are coming to school to 
decorate a float. 
If there are any other queries regarding the above information, please contact me  
Ben.moody@taw.org.uk     
 
Many thanks for your support, 
Mr M 
SLT – Parents and the Community 
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